Shutesbury Board of Health
June 15, 2022, 7pm
Virtual meeting

Present: Catherine Hilton, chair; Wm Levine, Norene Pease, Garrett Simonsen, board
members; Miriam Defant, Frank McGinn, Tom Siefert, Joan Hanson, guests.

Actions taken:
Minutes of the previous meeting were approved.

Cat was authorized to issue septic system repair permit for 74 Pratt Corner Road after
the ConCom hearing on June 23.

Complaint re SAC event, May 7, 2021: the board determined that there was no violation
of the rules that were in force at the time. The club did not serve alcohol at that event.

Discussion:

Cat and Miriam will work together to make sure there is appropriate communication
between our boards regarding protected wetlands.

DPH’s new mask advisory: effective July 1, indoor masking is optional for most
individuals regardless of vaccination status. Put this in our weekly message along with
the usual information about local cases etc.

Shutesbury is going to receive 720 Covid test kits, along with stickers extending the
expiration date by 3 months, by the end of June. The board discussed ways of
distributing them.

The board agree to write to our legislators asking to extend remote meetings beyond
the current July 15 deadline. We are also asked to support public health funding in the
state budget and the passage of the SAPHE 2.0 bill.

387 Locks Pond Road: apparently there is an illegal outdoor shower here. There is a
ConCom hearing June 16; Cat will attend.

Adjourn: 8:00



